
stories you would like  
future generations to 
know. Jennifer Mackenzie 
is starting a class this 
month to help with this 
process. Who we are is 
shaped by those we came 
from. Who we are helps 
form those who come 
ÆÒÏÍ ÕÓȢ )Î ÏÕÒ ȰÆÒÅÅ ÁÎÄ 
responsible search for 
ÔÒÕÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÍÅÁÎÉÎÇȱ ɉÏÕÒ 
fourth principle!) we have 
a hand in making this  
possible for our kin.  

My parents had wonderful 
habits with family  
pictures. They took  
hundreds, beautifully 
sorted, and hand wrote 
descriptions on the back: 
Ȱ#ÌÅÁÒ ,ÁËÅ ΣΫΧΥȱ ÏÒ 
Ȱ*ÅÆÆÉÅ ÁÎÄ 3ÔÅÖÉÅȟ ÁÇÅÓ Χ 
Ǫ ΥȢȱ 7ÈÅÎ ×Å ×ÅÒÅ  
going through boxes in my 
ÆÁÔÈÅÒȭÓ ÐÁÓÓÉÎÇȟ ×Å ÓÁ× 
another habit: stuffing 
picture frames with layers 
of photos. To open one 
was to watch a child grow 
progressively younger: my 
sister at 8, until several 
layers down she was a 
baby again. My parents 
grew up in the Depression, 
where you learned to be 
both frugal and modest in 
your display of family.  
 
Going back further, the 
flow of pictures and infor-
mation grows thinner. I 
grew up knowing only one 
of my grandparents, my 
Grandpa Hoag, an odd 
man with a loud voice, 
possibly alcoholic, and no 
conversation skills. He was 
a hard person to know. 
7ÈÁÔȭÓ ÍÏÒÅȟ ÈÅ ÒÅÆÕÓÅÄ 
to go through the old  
albums of thick, early 20th 
century portraits and tell 
my father who the people 
were. It made him too sad, 
he said. And that was that.  

Our theme for November 
ÉÓ ȰÁÎÃÅÓÔÒÙȢȱ 7ÈÁÔ ÄÏ ÙÏÕ 
know about yours? Is it a 
source of identity or  
unanswered questions? 
Are there triumphs and 
embarrassments?   
What information is lost in 
adoption? I can under-
stand the fierce passion of 
adopted children to 
search for birth mothers. 
What information is lost in 
history? Branches of black 
family trees, whole coun-
tries of origin. I recently 
met someone who has 
changed her last name, 
not wanting to take the 
name of the master,  
several generations ago.  
 
4ÈÅÒÅȭÓ ÎÏÔ ÍÕÃÈ ×Å ÃÁÎ 
do about how helpful or 
unhelpful our ancestors 
may have been. Some-
ÔÉÍÅÓ ×Å ÃÁÎȭÔ ÏÖÅÒÃÏÍÅ 
the gaps in our knowl-
ÅÄÇÅȢ "ÕÔ ÔÈÅÒÅȭÓ Á ÌÏÔ ×Å 
can do going forward. This 
year as the holidays  
approach, I encourage us 
all to be helpful ancestors. 
Collect the stories. Ask 
older relatives about 
themselves as young peo-
ple, and what they know 
about their parents and 
grandparents. Get out  
pictures and ask  
questions. Write or tell the 

Rev. Barbara H. Gadon 

Lead Minister 

bgadon@eliotchapel.org 
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Sharing Our Bounty  

Let Us Break Bread Together  

Eliot Chapel's traditional Bread  Services take place at 5:00 pm on 
Saturday, Nov. 21, and 9:30 and 11:00 am on Sunday, Nov. 22. You 
are invited to bring bread to share with the congregation. Especially 
meaningful are loaves reflecting ethnic background and loaves you 
associate with Thanksgiving, harvest, and extended family. This is a 
service for all ages - a celebration spanning the generations. If you 
would like to bring bread to share at one of the services, please 
decide in advance which service you will attend and sign up on the 
bulletin board between the Sanctuary and Adams Hall no later 
than Sunday, Nov. 15 to reserve a spot. Please bring the bread  
already sliced. 
 

Quilts Tell Our Stories  

As part of our preparation for the  

annual Bread Service we invite you to 

share quilts  for decoration in the  

Sanctuary.   Quilts  need to be clearly 

marked with your name, and be  

delivered to the front office at Eliot no 

later than  noon  on  Sunday, Nov. 15 .   

If your  quilt  has a story, please feel 

welcome to print or type it on a small 

card, and affix the card to the front of 

your  quilt, so the story can be shared 

with members and friends.  Questions?    

Contact  Flo Reaves . 

access to a living 

wage, quality educa-

tion, good housing,  

affordable health care, 

and a safe place to 

raise children.  

 

MCU is committed to 

acting powerfully in 

the public arena in  

order to transform our 

congregations and our 

community.  MCU is the 

lead organizer of the 

Accountability for All 

Public Meeting on  

November 1. See  

page 9 for details.   

 

 

 

 

In November we will 

be sharing some of our 

Sunday collection with 

Metropolitan Congre-

gations United (MCU).  

 

MCU is an interdenomi-

national, multi -racial 

community organiza-

tion of religious  

congregations in the 

St. Louis Metropolitan 

Region that are  

working for a common 

purpose: to create a  

better life for all  

residents.  MCU oper-

ates on the belief that 

all people should have 

In September, 

 Eliot Chapel  

collected $1,625  

for Missouri  

Jobs with Justice 

mcustl.com  

Once again this year, 
%ÌÉÏÔȭÓ "ÒÅÁÄ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ  
collection on Saturday, 
Nov. 21 and Sunday,  
Nov. 22 will go to  
providing bread for the 
needy elderly in our  
partner village of 
Nyaradszentmarton,  
located in the Transylva-
nian area of Romania. 
This collection is a long 
tradition at Eliot Chapel 
and is a tremendous  
assistance to those who 
receive it. Please give 
generously. 

http://www.mcustl.com


UU Luminary Leaders:  

Aislynn Pasierb & Elena Bowland  
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Congratulations to Eliot youth Aislynn Pasierb & Elena  

Bowland, who were recognized as Unitarian Universalist  

Luminary Leaders. Luminary Leaders is a program sponsored by 

the Unitarian Universalist Association which recognizes, at the 

national level, outstanding youth leadership, participation in 

their UU congregation, and involvement in the wider UU community.  You can read more about 

this program at http://www.uua.org/re/youth/leading/luminary . 

 

Aislynn & Elena are leaders in the Senior High Youth Group and participate in the Eliot congre-

gation in a number of ways.  Both are active participants in worship services and they volun-

teer in childrenõs programming.  Aislynn will serve as the Lead Christmas Pageant Director in 

2015, and Elena is a member of the Eliot 20/20 Facilitation Team.  Both Aislynn & Elena are 

graduates of the 2015 UU Youth Leadership School and regularly lead youth group activities 

along with their peers and adult leaders. Congratulations, Aislynn & Elena, on this amazing 

milestone and achievement, and for all of the leadership and gifts you share with Eliot.  

Save the Date:  

The annual Christmas Pageant & Family Holiday Potluck is almost 
ÈÅÒÅȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÆÅÓÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ ÔÁËÅ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÏÎ Saturday, Dec. 12.  

! ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÔÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ Christmas Pageant Director Team, which is 
made up of six Senior High Youth Group members: 
 

Aislynn Pasierb, Lead Pageant Director 
Miranda Allen, Colleen Lee, Camille Mussman,  Ian Pallares, 
and Noah Rowan 

 

Thanks also to Denise Mussman for working with the team. Watch for 
more information, or contact Scott Stewart at scott@eliotchapel.org. Tentative Schedule  

Saturday, Dec. 12  

 

*2:30 pm  

Pageant rehearsal & carol 

practice (*exact rehearsal 

time depends on your  

Pageant role)  

 

4:30 pm  

Pageant service in the  

Sanctuary  

 

5:15 pm  

Family holiday potluck in  

Adams Hall  

to Eliotõs newest members: 

Kate & Greg Walter 

http://www.uua.org/re/youth/leading/luminary
mailto:scott@eliotchapel.org
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Jordi Prats, 

Board of Trustees 

Chair 

In Search of Passion  

I read an interview with a Renault auto-
motive designer a few years back.  He 
argued that bold vehicle design elicits 
one of two responses.  Some people 
ÃÁÎȭÔ ÓÔÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÌÏÏË ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÎÅ× ÃÁÒ ÁÎÄ 
ÂÕÙ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÍÐÅÔÉÔÏÒȭÓ ÎÅ× ÍÏÄÅÌȢ   
Others love it with such a passion that 
they will pay a premium for it.  The 
most interesting insight was that  
2ÅÎÁÕÌÔȭÓ ÐÒÏÆÉÔÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ ×ÉÔÈ 
bold designs purchased by a passion-
ate few than with bland cars which the 
masses found moderately appealing. 
 
)Î ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÓÉÎÃÅ ) ÒÅÁÄ ÔÈÁÔ ÄÅÓÉÇÎÅÒȭÓ 
ÉÎÔÅÒÖÉÅ×ȟ )ȭÖÅ ÁÐÐÌÉÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÃÅÐÔ ÉÎ 
the business world:  Articulate your 

point of view about 
something and stick to 
it.  Be willing to accept 

that some potential clients will walk 
away.  Your solution may not address 
ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅȭÓ ÎÅÅÄÓȟ ÂÕÔ ÉÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÅÒÆÅÃÔ 
ÆÏÒ ÓÏÍÅȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÙȭÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÁÓÓÉÏÎÁÔÅ 
about it, pay for your services, tell their 
colleagues and help you grow. 
 
I was also reminded of that notion 
×ÈÅÎ ) ×ÁÓ ÏÎ %ÌÉÏÔȭÓ -ÉÎÉÓÔÅÒÉÁÌ 3ÅÁÒÃÈ 
Committee a few years ago.  Ministerial 
candidates wanted to lead a church 
that believed in something.  We  
ÌÉÓÔÅÎÅÄ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÎÔÓȭ ×ÉÓÈÅÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 
future and presented them 
with a lead minister candi-
date who saw great poten-
tial and could work with the 
Board to transform the 
church over the long run. 
 
4ÈÁÔ ÄÅÓÉÇÎÅÒȭÓ ÉÎÔÅÒÖÉÅ× 
still comes to mind as the 
Board is engaged in Vision 
20/20, the process through 
which we listen to your   
stories and wishes, distill 

them to their essence, and follow a 
process that results in a bold vision, 
mission and set of goals (End State-
ments).  Basing our design on safe and 
predictable ideas is likely to inspire no 
one.  If we want a place to enthusiasti-
cally call our church home, if we want 
our grown children to nurture their 
spirits here, if we want Eliot to truly 
make a meaningful difference in the 
lives of people ɀ within and outside 
our walls ɀ, we need a picture in our 
heads that generates passion. 
 
A Core team of the Board of Trustees 
will shortly move from the listening 
phase of Vision 20/20 to discerning 
what you collectively said.  They will 
recommend a revised vision and  
mission for Eliot Chapel at our  
December Board meeting.  Once 
adopted by the Board, we will move  
in January to rewriting our End State-
ments which we will communicate to 
the congregation in May and delegate 
to Rev. Barbara to achieve over the 
coming years. 
 
I look forward to hearing your input, 
to the output of the Core team led by 
Chair-elect Cindy Lau, and to the bold 
and passionate Eliot Chapel of 2020. 
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B o a r d  o f  T r u s t e e s 
 
J o r d i  P r a t s ,   
C h a i r 
 

C i n d y  L a u ,   
C h a i r-e l e c t  
 

G a ry  G ra y ,   
T r e a s u r e r 
 

B r u c e  M a cK e n z i e ,   
S e c r e t a r y 
 
 

A n g i e  B o w l a n d 
 

D a v i d  C o x 
 

S h e ry l  F o s t e r 
 

H o l l y  L i t t l e 
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